MINUTES OF THE EASTER VESTRY AND ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
            OF ST.MARY’S CHURCH, LASHAM  

12 APRIL 2018
Attendees:
Canon Ed Pruen
Chairman


Cate Baynton


Michael Del Mar



Gillian Gardiner



Antonia Goor



Maurice Goor



Sue Jamieson



Katrina Milnes-Gaskell



Jean Osgood



Charlie Shaylor



Maggie Shaylor



Millie Shaylor



Deirdre Toogood



Robert Toogood

Apologies:
Angela Clarke


Steve Clarke



Anthea Del Mar



Jonathan Goor



Stuart McCandlish



Frances Parris

EASTER VESTRY MEETING

Canon Ed began the meeting with prayers.

Election of Churchwardens
The Chairman thanked Sue Jamieson and Steve Clarke for their work as Churchwardens during the past year. 

Sue Jamieson proposed that Deirdre Toogood be elected for the coming year.  This was seconded by Steve Clarke and unanimously agreed.
Steve Clarke proposed that  Maurice Goor  be elected for the coming year.  This was seconded by Millie Shaylor and unanimously agreed.
ANNUAL PAROCHIAL CHURCH MEETING

1
Notification of Items to be raised under "Any Other Business"

(a)
Cushions for pews
(b)
Plans for the Church
2
Minutes of the APCM held on 25 April 2017
The Minutes of the 2017 APCM, which had been circulated, were signed as a correct record.

3
Matters Arising

There were no matters arising.
4
Electoral Roll

Frances Parris had written in the Annual Report that currently there are 64 parishioners on the Church Electoral Roll, of whom 14 reside outside the parish.

5
Presentation of Annual Report

Canon Ed thanked all who had contributed to the Annual Report, which had been circulated.  He also pointed out that Messy Church was the main Service for families and was attracting a good number of children.  Bentworth and Medstead School also had Open the Book and other services for the children.
The Benefice now only had one ordained Clergyman instead of the previous four.  However, it was hoped that Robert Toogood would be able to take Services for another 18 months.  Brian Pritchard, the Rural Dean, had also offered to help and Sarah Rees had taken on some voluntary administrative work.
6
Audited Financial Statement for year ended 31.12.17
The Accounts were included in the Annual Report which had been circulated.  Michael Del Mar thanked everybody for their generosity and said that we had a modest surplus despite the increased Parish Share. Thanks were also expressed to Mervyn Dunwoody for organising the Rector's expenses from a Central Fund. It was decided that the cost of heating the church for events should be discussed at the next PCC meeting.
 7
Election of Deanery Synod Representatives
Antonia Goor was proposed by Millie Shaylor, seconded by Maggie Shaylor, and was unanimously agreed
8
Election of PCC Members

The following were Ex-Officio Members:
Canon Ed Pruen
Chairman

Deirdre Toogood
Churchwarden

Maurice Goor
Churchwarden

Antonia Goor
Deanery Synod Rep

Charlie Shaylor
LLM

Many thanks were expressed to Sue Jamieson, Steve and Angela Clarke and Millie Shaylor who were stepping down this year.    

Millie Shaylor proposed and Michael Del Mar seconded the nomination of Gillian Gardiner to the PCC.  Other members had been previously nominated:

Catherine Baynton
Michael Del Mar
Stuart McCandlish  
Frances Parris 

9
Election of Sidespersons
Gillian Gardiner agreed to join the rota for Family Services and all were unanimously elected:

Angela Clarke




Sue Jamieson
Steve Clarke




Stuart McCandlish
Anthea Del Mar



Katrina Milnes-Gaskell
Michael Del Mar



Maggie Shaylor
Antonia Goor




Millie Shaylor
Maurice Goor




Deirdre Toogood
10
Appointment of Independent Examiner for 2018
Thanks were given to Mrs Sally Stevens who had acted as our Independent Examiner for 2017.  Michael Del Mar proposed, Gillian Gardiner seconded, and all agreed that Mrs Stevens be appointed for another year.
11
Other Business
(a)
It was decided to get quotes for cushions for the pews.  Average, hard-wearing cushions should suffice.
(b)
Members requested to see the plans that had been drawn up for the Church re-ordering.  A Statement of Purpose for the Community needs to be drawn up to show the benefits to the community of Lasham, not just the Church
(c)  Thanks - Robert Toogood thanked everybody for the collection he received on his semi-retirement.
12
Date of Next Meeting of the PCC
Provisional Date - Wednesday 16 May, or 14/15 May - venue to be decided.
The meeting closed with Prayers.
